
From: Chambers - Watson VP  

Sent: Thursday, 17 November 2016 10:14 AM 
Subject: AM2016/29 - Four yearly review of modern awards 

 
Good morning Ms Martin 
 
Further to our telephone conversation of this morning, I provide the following link containing 
materials relating to the issues to be determined by the Full Bench in the above matter. Please note 
that the broader review from which this matter has originated is referred to as matter AM2014/199. 
 
https://www.fwc.gov.au/awards-and-agreements/modern-award-reviews/4-yearly-review/award-
stage/award-review-documents/MA000118?m=AM2014/199 
 
Through this link you will find previous correspondence of the VCNA and AVA to which I referred. 
 
Applications to vary the Directions issued to parties on 11 November 2016 can be made to 
chambers.watson.vp@fwc.gov.au. 
 
Other queries relating to the Commission’s four yearly review of modern awards may be directed to 
our Award Modernisation team at amod@fwc.gov.au who may in turn refer you to the President’s 
Chambers if necessary. 
 
Regards 
 
Richard Williamson 
Associate to Vice President Watson 
Tribunal Services Branch 
 
Fair Work Commission  
 
11 Exhibition Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 
GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001 
 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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